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PROPOSED CP DEVELOPMENT PREVIEWED

Supervisors preview proposed 
Cameron Park project

The El Dorado County Board of Supervi-
sors hosted a conceptual review of a pro-
posed housing development between Rescue 
and Cameron Park on May 23. Shore Springs 
Partners based in Palo Alto introduced 
Pomerol Vineyard Estates, a medium- to 
high-density residential subdivision on 130 
acres north of Green Valley Road on the site 
of the former Bass Lake Golf Course.

The conceptual review is considered very 
preliminary to submission of a completed 
development application and as such, super-
visors noted that the issue was for discussion 
only. It is intended to explore a proposed 
project at an early stage and may serve as 
a “rule-out” process that protects the devel-
oper and the county.

Bobbie Lebeck with the Lebeck Young 
Engineering firm represented the applicant. 
She described the developers as amenable 
to making changes as required or recom-

Map showing location (X) of proposed 137-unit 
development on the old Bass Lake Golf Course

mended by the county, 
including adding a public 
park on 30 acres of open 
space. Lebeck said the 
project would provide 
homes in the “moderate” 
range of affordability, 
noting, “As everyone 
knows Cameron Park has 
more than its fair share of 
affordable housing.”

Asked about a ballpark 
price range, she suggest-
ed moderate could go to 
$600,000 or more. Under 
state law, the county is 
required to identify land 
available for affordable 
housing based on family 
income levels. The levels 
range from “very low-in-
come to low-income” and 
on up through moderate 
to above moderate. Work-
force housing is a varia-
tion on the requirement, 

which indicates that people should be able 
to work and live in the same general area.

Long before any ground breaking, the 
Pomerol Vineyard Estates project would 
require a General Plan land use amendment 
and an expansion of the Cameron Park Com-
munity Region boundary.

“The proposal would require a future 
rezone, planned development and tentative 
subdivision map discretionary approvals,” 
according to the board’s agenda docu-
ments. Medium to high density allows from 
one to five dwelling units per acre. Currently 
the parcel is zoned for Rural Residential.

In order to consider a General Plan amend-
ment, the county has implemented Policy 
J-6, which outlines criteria on which super-
visors and county officers can make deci-
sions or recommendations. The four criteria 
include a requirement that a proposed appli-
cation be consistent with the county’s Gen-
eral Plan goals and objectives. Next, there 
must be infrastructure already available or 
“feasibly provided without adverse impact to 

existing or approved development.” Further, 
the application must be “consistent with any 
applicable board-adopted community vision 
and implementation plan.”

Finally, Policy J-6 requires that any devel-
opment application must satisfy one or more 
of the following goals and objectives:  (1) 
Increases employment opportunities within 
El Dorado County; (2) Promotes the devel-
opment of housing affordable to moderate 
income households; (3) Provides additional 
opportunities to retain retail sales and sales 
tax revenues within El Dorado County; 
(4) Protects and enhances the agricultural 
and natural resource industries; and (5) Is 
necessary to comply with changes in state 
or federal law.

Whether or not the project meets one or 
more of the J-6 criteria could not be an-
swered at this early stage. The Community 
Development Agency’s   Interim Planning 
and Building Director Roger Trout opined, 
“This project doesn’t meet all of our General 
Plan goals.”

District 4 Supervisor Michael Ranalli 
noted that the project would be in his district 
and described the “dilemma” facing the 
Board of Supervisors regarding the county’s 
need for jobs in general, jobs in the business 
parks and housing at all levels of income in 
order to attract more jobs. Later, he said, 
“These housing discussions are painfully 
difficult,” noting a number of barriers to 
affordable and workforce housing.

The supervisors meeting room was nearly 
filled, mainly by residents opposed to the 
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BLAC BOARD MET IN 
MAY, NEXT MEETING 
SET IN AUGUST

At the May BLAC board meeting, at-
tendees heard reports regarding several of 
the ongoing housing developments which 
are in different stages of development in 
and around El Dorado Hills.

The Pomeroy Vineyards project, which 
is in its conceptual stage, was presented to 
the EDC Board of Supervisors recently (see 
article page 1).  If approved, the project is 
planned to have 137 homes on 130 acres in 
the $600,000 range and will be built on the 
former Bass Lake Golf Course.  It would 
require a General Plan amendment and 
an expansion of the Cameron Park region 
boundary.

Bass Lake Estates has applied to the 
county for six 1-year extensions for its 
planned development. The project would 
create 36 residential lots ranging in size from 
3,020 to 5,665 square feet, and three open 
space lots, on a 7.45 acre triangular parcel 
located on the southeast side of Bass Lake 
Road, roughly between Woodleigh Lane 
and Hills of El Dorado, in the Cameron 
Park area. The project is dependent upon 
the Silver Springs Parkway extension being 
completed to Bass Lake Road for water and 
sewer. An extensive report on Bass Lake 
Estates appeared in the January 2008 edition 
of the Bass Lake Bulletin. 

Summerbrook, a 90-acre planned housing 
development containing 29 single-family 
residences on Green Valley Road across 
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proposed development. Before opening the 
meeting to public comment, board chair 
Shiva Frentzen drew a robust round of ap-
plause when she advised that the county’s 
development pattern has relied on “more and 
more rooftops, and I don’t want that.” She 
then asked that the audience be respectful 
and “make people feel comfortable when 
they come up to speak.”

Chief concerns were traffic impacts of 
more than 100 new families on narrow, rural 
arterial roads like Starbuck Road and Peridot 
Lane. Water and sewer facilities were men-
tioned as were concerns over the impacts to 
wildlife and a general “degradation” of the 
area’s rural environment.

In the final minute or two of the meeting, 
Frentzen again weighed in with a caution-
ary remark.

“See Dixon Ranch for an example of non-
affordable housing,” she said. “More roof-
tops won’t grow our resources and services.”

Area residents so far have blocked the 
Dixon Ranch development project mainly 
on the issue of increased traffic and road 
safety.

No further board action is yet required or 
scheduled on the Pomerol Vineyard Estates 
project. ~

Credit: Chris Daley, Mountain Democrat 

from the Pleasant Grove Middle School, has 
also requested six 1-year extensions. The 
configuration of this development was re-
ported in the April 2008 Bass Lake Bulletin. 
Their project is dependent upon the Silver 
Springs Parkway extension being completed 
to Bass Lake Road for water and sewer.

Folsom Ranch, which is the new planned 
community on the south side of Highway 
50 in Folsom between Prairie City Road 
and Placerville Road, is underway. There is 
much concern by the nearby residents who 
are impacted by the traffic and trucks.  

The next meeting of the Bass Lake Ac-
tion Committee (BLAC) Board of Directors 
Meeting will be on Monday, August 7th, 
2017, at an address to be determined. All 
BLAC members are cordially invited to at-
tend Board Meetings.

For further information about BLAC 
meetings and membership, please contact 
Vice President Kathy Prevost at 530-672-
6836. ~

PREVIEW (continued)

A
lp

ho
ns

e 
M

uc
ha

 (1
86

0 
-1

93
9)

Printemps (Spring)


